
Evergreen Elementary

Site Council Agenda

November 28th, 2022

SITE Members: Jenny Jones, Admin/ Tammi Synder, Title 1 *via emailed report/ Tammie Middle, Office Secretary/

Brandon Henry, Parent/ Tawnya Campbell, Teacher/ Meghin Pitts- Teacher,

Members who were not present: Vanessa Allen, Kayla Miller (parent via Google Meet)Jenna Larkin, Community (Boys

and Girls Club),Kayla Miller

Introductions: No new members

School Safety:

● Ramps/ Title Building: A concern was stressed that the doors on the Title building have not yet been reversed to

be ADA compliant for our staff member in a wheelchair. A parent noticed that the new ramps that were put in

are no longer securely set on the ground and that the gravel has shifted leaving certain supports suspended.

Maintenance tickets submitted for Title, ramps will be submitted by 11-29-2022.

Instruction/Academic Data:

● Enrollment- on-site, online= 368, with 11 on TVOS

● Title Update - November 21st, 2022

Title is still down 1 assistant position, but we have been able to fill in with a consistent substitute.
Progress Monitoring has begun for our students who fall in the lowest 20% of their grade level.  This
data is collected every 2-3 weeks and reviewed to make sure the intervention matches the needs of the
student and that they are showing growth. If growth is not occurring, a change is made.  We wrapped
up our Round 1 Intervention groups last Thursday.  There are no DD groups today and tomorrow to
allow assistants time to get ready for the Round 2 groups which will start on November 28th.

Tammi has been gathering resources to help support teachers with the small groups that occur in the
classroom.  There are many new items to help with phonemic awareness, phonics, sight words,
spelling, and more.

● Boys and Girls Club (Jenna Larkin) no new updates, unable to attend.

● Basketball, sign up- November 1st. Will begin after Christmas break. (K-8)

Professional Development

● Current Ongoing PDs: Invite to Fruitdale and Madrona for our second grade team.



● Are there PDs for classroom management- All Care no longer has a PAX trainer. Still looking into alternatives to

offer training in classroom management techniques.

Next meeting scheduled December 19th, 2022 @ 3:00

● Reshare the ORS Site Council guidance

● Additional parents (Google Meet)

Adjourned 3:45pm


